Ireland
Ireland’s planning document
 contained several actions on financing:

· Consider the development of financial instruments/incentives to promote the conservation of biodiversity.

· Biodiversity will be made a specific objective of ODA, and all support to, and co-operation with, developing countries shall take account of biological diversity.

· Ireland will provide specific funding for biodiversity projects in developing countries and countries with economies in transition and for work which contributes to the identification, assessment and monitoring of the state of biodiversity at the global scale (€6.35 million (£5 million).

· Ireland will support the development of international law in accordance with the CBD.

The document discussed North-South co-operation:

In terms of biodiversity, Ireland is one biogeographical unit. Many biodiversity conservation issues would benefit considerably from being addressed by a common or co-operative North-South approach. There has been co-operation and joint initiatives - both between the authorities and between non-governmental organizations and bodies - on various nature conservation projects for many years.

Northern Ireland has published a report - Recommendations to Government for a Biodiversity Strategy. While this has been developed in the context of the UK Biodiversity Action Plan, it also considers the all-Ireland context.

This National Biodiversity Plan contains a number of specific actions that will be developed through a joint or coordinated North-South approach. These apart, there is much scope for further co-operation on biodiversity, particularly given the new cross boarder bodies and processes. Increased co-operation would benefit biodiversity in both jurisdictions. It is envisaged there will be regular North-South consultation, with a view to promoting joint actions for biodiversity.

The document also discussed resources:

In some cases additional staff will be required or existing staff will have to be assigned to carry forward the action outlined in this Plan. It is estimated that ten new staff will be required in the Department of Arts, Heritage, Gaeltacht and the Islands and the Department of Agriculture, Food and Rural Development will require 4 additional staff.

Some of the action set out in this Plan will be achievable within existing financial resources. It is estimated an extra €38.60 million (£30.40 million) will be required across the State and Semi-State Sector to implement this Plan.
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